
 
 
 
 
To: Elected & Appointed Republican Precinct Committeemen (PCs) in Arizona Legislative 

District (LD) 3:   

 
   
This letter is to reaffirm the letter to the Precinct Committeemen of LD3 sent on March 28, 
2023.  All the LD3 Officers elected on December 1, 2022, retain their titles and positions, and 
there have been no legal elections held thereafter for those positions.   
   
The AZGOP believes strongly in election integrity, and any change in leadership must be 
decided by the PCs of LD3, it cannot be mandated by the leadership of the Maricopa County 
Republican Committee (MCRC).  Due to the confusion caused by the MCRC's actions, there is 
a legal case pending in the courts between LD3 and the MCRC.   
   
Based on precedent previously established in the court system, in accordance with A.R.S. 16-
823, the duly formed District 3 Committee is independent of any county-level party organization, 
and MCRC has no statutory or other authority to interfere in their elections.  LD3 is an 
independent and sovereign organization subject to its own governance, as the Precinct 
Committeemen of same shall determine through the bylaws and the rules of governance for 
LD3.   
   
The AZGOP stands firmly for the rule of law.  Should the PCs of LD3 desire new leadership, 
there is a legal way to do so which was not done.  We look forward to standing in unison with 
the will of the PCs of LD3 and hope to quickly get these issues resolved so that we can all again 
focus on saving Arizona from the radical agenda of the liberal left. 

 

Sincerely,   

 

Jeff DeWit 
Chairman 
Republican Party of Arizona 

 
 


